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03 March 2022 
 
 
To:  All Members of the Adults & Health Scrutiny Panel 
 
 
 
Dear Member, 
 

Adults & Health Scrutiny Panel - Thursday 3rd March 2022 
 
I attach a copy of the following reports for the above-mentioned meeting 
which were not available at the time of collation of the agenda: 

 
 
8.   LIVING THROUGH LOCKDOWN - COUNCIL RESPONSE (PAGES 1 - 

18) 
 

 To receive an update on the Council’s response to the recommendations 
of the ‘Living Through Lockdown’ report.  
 
The report was published in August 2020 by the Joint Partnership Board 
and is provided in full in this pack.  
 
To follow - Details on Council response.  

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Dominic O'Brien,  
Principal Scrutiny Officer 
dominic.obrien@haringey.gov.uk 
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 This brief paper provides an initial response to the recommendations of the Living 
Through Lockdown Report, published in August 2020. The response has been co-
produced by a small working group from the Joint Partnership Board and the Council 
and offers both an update on partners’ response to the report and some suggested future 
actions to embed learning from the Report. 

 The Living Through Lockdown report is a summary of issues and concerns experienced 
by adult social care service users and carers during the first lockdown of the Covid-19 
pandemic in Haringey from March 2020. The report covers a wide range of areas and 
was compiled through a series of interviews and meetings carried out by Public Voice 
with the Joint Partnership Board. The Joint Partnership Board was set up in 2017 to 
ensure that vulnerable groups in Haringey have a voice in the way NHS services and 
social care are provided for them. Public Voice, which runs and manages Healthwatch 
Haringey, was commissioned by Haringey Council to establish and support the running 
of the Joint Partnership Board and its reference groups.

 Since the report was published in August 2020, it has been widely promoted across 
statutory partnerships and the Council and used to reference the considerable impact of 
both the pandemic and the subsequent lockdown on vulnerable Haringey residents. It is 
hoped that the response set out here will be used to guide future working to ensure the 
needs of vulnerable residents are included as standard in all planning. 
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ommunity spirit and upsurge in volunteering; the role of 
Connected Communities in helping residents to access essential items including food 
and other support they needed; Mutual aid groups formed during lockdown at the 
neighbourhood level and building strong links with statutory and Voluntary and 
Community Sector services and vice versa; telephone support from the Council, Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG) and other organisations to check on carers; and a 
telephone befriending service set up by Public Voice’s Reach and Connect Service, 
there were also a number of areas where residents felt there could and should be 
change and improvements.  

 
6.3 A series of recommendations was made in response to residents’ experiences and it 

was agreed that a small working group, comprising members of the Joint Partnership 
Board and officers from the Council, would together co-produce a response to these 
recommendations.  
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